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Opacities in the vitreous take various forms. 
Vitreous floaters (also known as muscae voli-
tantes1)  are usually fine vitreous opacities 
that, under the correct conditions, can cast a 
shadow on the retina resulting in the individual 
being able to perceive what appear to be flit-
ting flies1. It is unwise to dismiss the complaint 
of vitreous floaters as they can be indicative 
of potentially serious pathology. Some vitre-
ous floaters are easier to see than others. For 
example, it is usually not difficult to observe 

vitreous opacities that are a result of asteroid 
hyalosis or synchysis scintillans1. 

 Vitreous opacities may be due to different 
primary defects in the vitreous or secondary 
lesions in the retina and choroid2. Roy3 lists 
over twenty causes of vitreous opacities with 
examples being: amyloid disease, severe myo-
pia, pars planitis, active toxoplasmosis, vitre-
itis, Wagner,s disease. The ability to observe 
vitreous opacities varies from almost impos-
sible to exceptionally easy. The slit lamp can 
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be used to observe some types of vitreous 
opacities. In an undilated eye an optic section 
is focused on the posterior capsule of the crys-
talline lens (from a reasonably oblique angle). 
One then attends to the area posterior to the 
capsule, in the vitreous. If opacities do exist 
they will be seen as grey or brown (usually) 
nebulous wisps or strands in the vitreous. The 
photographs below show these nebulous wisps 
illuminated by an optic section in a patient 
who has had vitreous detachment and intra-
ocular lens surgery in the eye.
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